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RESOLUTIONS:

"INO NEW FEES —
LOTS OF NEW MEMBFERS/Y

g MONEY, MONEY, MONEY! ! Where does it all go? Our Civic League operating costs for the 1989 amounted to B
&$1660.94. That looks like a lot until compared to our proposed budget of $1952.00 for 1989. Now there's a twist — we |3,
& were under budget! But wait — there are some important details. The 1989 projection was based on 254 memberships B

First there was a healthy $874.00 balance brought forward from the previous year, due to our directory advertising B
&l drive. Then there was a belt-tightening: volunteer-hour increases and occasional city-provided mowing which helped B,
& eliminate many potential bills for median and entrance-way maintenance. We were fortunate.

5 can avoid increasing fees. More importantly, we will have a more involved, more supportive community, not a3,
&l grumbling, gone-broke set of spectators. Actually, $7.00 a year is probably one of the very last great American g
& bargains, and we can preserve it only with jnvolvement.

So, to keep 1990 membership fees at their current level, we need 375 Civic League memberships. Their B
ginvolvement will help:
* keep the entrance—way to our community and recreation center neat and attractive.
* keep the park and lake shoreline groomed and debris—free.
* provide a quality monthly newsletter to the entire community, (Yes, non-members too!).
* pay annual city taxes.
* support the local cub scouts.
. provide civic league meeting as well as the annual Christmas party for our children.
* keep communication open 5‘With @ corporate, city, civic and environmental organizations.

S pecial Civic League  f
Program:Police Report

Virginia Beach Police Department. He will coverB
problems street by street and answer questions.
—TT — Time: 7:30 pm, Thursday, January 18, 1990.
Edlt.or' Carol Gurl.Oh Place: Pembroke Meadows Elementary School.
Copywrite: James A Alvino ’ Invite a friend! Refreshments provided.

TR
g Jim Sullivan "Retired" Treasurer




: : C Independence Blvd.

(Phase IV)

2 The City commences survey and design work
': this month on the widening of lndependence Blvd. to 6

Because of our neighborhoods' considerable
Hinterest in the growing traffic congestion on :
HIndependence, our Civic League will be

following the planning

representatives of the other civic leagues
Hand businesses along this stretch of g
H Independence.

Hdesign specifications: sidewalks on both
Hsides, a bikeway on one side, attractive

edian Strip Clean
Up Watch

Our thanks to the good neighbors who take turns
Fkeeping an eye on our entranceway and picking up the
& litter there. Assignments for January 1st thru February
& 15th, are:

Stephen & Ann Berk
Karen Hamilton
Jim Sullivan

Jan 1-15
Jan 16-31
Feb 1-15

We need some new names to replace some who

Moped and motorbike
operators should be aware that a
recently passed City Law now
requires Moped/Motorbike riders,
as well as motorcycle riders, to
wear protective helmets and to
install face shields or wear safety
glasses while riding their cycles.

]‘_iaf Burning Law Correction

To report violations of the City's new g
open-burning ordinance call 427—4761. Don't call the 911
Emergency Hotline (as was incorrectly advised in the last 5
newsletter).

et Lost & Found

As an additional service to Civic
League members, we are
establishing a Pet Lost &
Found telephone reporting system to :
provide a local point of contact for pet lost
and found reports. You may report a lost
pet or a stray pet in the neighborhood by
calling the "Pet Lost & Found” at
497-0700 between 8AM and 10PM
daily.
Note: this phone
number is
temporary, please
refer to
"Pet Lost & Found"
numbers in future
newsletters.




ommittee Members

C Needed ! !'!

If you have been wondering if there is anything you
can do with the Civic League that does not take too
~ much time but would be useful to the neighborhood the
answer is YES — DEFINITELY !

You could consider joining one of our ongoing
ommittees. The Welcoming Committee distributes
irectories and information to new neighbors (contact
rystal Ruggles, Membership Sec. 497-0921). The Social
ommittee arranges for refreshments for our meetings
nd coordinates any special events, like the Christmas
arty and Spring Fling (contact Carol Gurioli 497-5887).
uildings and Grounds has ongoing maintenance tasks,
t's easy to fit one into a busy schedule (contact Jim
vino 499-6179). The Newsletter offers opportunities for
riting, coordinating or distribution (contact Carol
urioli). If you are interested in our Lakes and Parks
contact Steve Hawthorne 671-1026). Better yet, please
ome and attend our first Civic League Meeting of 1990,
hursday, January 18th and decide then!

ivic League

C Membership

Our goal this year is simple—to be sure Y O U join
~the Civic League! More from our new Membership
~ Secretary in February!! But you don't have to wait to join
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~ Board about joining or come to January 18th meeting.
ylaws Updated In

B November

Minor and some major revisions to our Civic League
Bylaws were approved at the November general

j A ttention Neighbor

\ This Newsletter as others in the past

& was created on an Apple Computer®. If you have any

] questions or would like more information on the Apple
Y or Apple's special, "Teacher Buy Program" please contact

S me at home (499-6179) or at Memory Bank (473-2265).
§ Jim Alvino

emember!
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Civic League Meeting January. 18th, School Cafeteria

C ivic League To Install
New Officers, Jan 18th

Based on the results of our November election
meeting, the new Civic League board will take office in
January after the police program (see related article).
Leaving after 2 terms are: Henry Dean (Second Vice
President) and Jim Sullivan (Treasurer). Both men
deserve the gratitude of all of us for their dedication.
They have promised to stay involved in the Civic League
activities, but they deserve a break!

Julie and Crystal are sort of switching duties and
Deborah Knight is returning to the Board. Jim Alvino is 5

coming on for the first time but has already made a great |5

impression by bringing our newsletter into the computer 5

age. Peggy Caverly is returning to an active role; she is a 5

past Treasurer and Recording Secretary. Jim Willenbrink 5

and Carol Gurioli are returning as President and First 5

Vice President. We are very pleased to have a mix of {
"New Blood" and “Experience”. We are looking forward |
to a great year of interesting programs, fun activities and

worthwhile projects.

Hope YOU will be partofitall!!!

Neighborhood Watch
Block Meetings Are
Underway In Pembroke Shores

On November 28, 1989, Officer Taylor of the Virginia
Beach Crime Prevention office met with the Pembroke
Shores Block Captains at the Byman's home. He B
explained the Neighborhood Watch Program, answered B
questions and trained the Block Captains in how to B

conduct a Home Security Survey.

Thanks to Eileen Byman's help,
Margie Brotman, Neighborhood
Coordinator, reported that every block
in the Shores has one or more
Captains and will complete their

Block Meetings by January 15th..

The Shores anticipates 100% participation in the
Neighborhood Watch Program and eagerly awaits their
designation by the Virginia Beach Crime Prevention
Office as a "Neighborhood Watch Community" and the
placement of the signs indicating this.

Thanks to all of our neighbors for their concernB
about each other and their cooperation in makingB
Pembroke Shores a Great place to live.

Margie Brotman




ommy Horvatic Civic League

Memorial Fund Board of Directors

) Thank you for your support by bringing Aluminum 1990
cans, chairs, doors, window frames, etc.

Also, we are registered with the Farm Fresh "Gold  president Jim Willenbrink 497-0700
Receipt Program". We would appreciate your saving any  First Vice President Carol Gurioli 497-5887
receipts for us, through March 24th, 1990. Second Vice President  Jim Alvino 4996179

Rec Center Director Joe Keys 499-2255

d Just drop off aluminum items in our driveway or call  Treasurer Deborah Knight 497—4399
& us for pick up of these items and/or receipts. . ~ Membership Secretary  Crystal Ruggles 497-0921
Tom & Rita Horvatic  Recording Sec. Julie Dzengeleski 497-8568

4508 Hudgins Drive  Corresponding Sec. Peggy Caverly 490-0925
499-2602

Standing Cgmmittees
embroke Area Central  Building & Grounds { g 456-9354

: ; . Lakes & Waterways p “Steve-Hawthorne 671-1026
Business District Subcommittees:

The future development of a Central Business District - Waterways #hGalvani,

(CBD) in the Pembroke area is a subject of considerable T Arankilane mk . f97_27(7)§
SHinterest to our community and other nearby ake Pembroke Jiny W itieiion A=

S neighborhoods. Recently, the Central Business District Newsletter Cl_,ua (?.a.(gLQymoh _ 497-5887
& Welcoming < 497-8568

o Association (CBDA) has prepared a "Concept Plan" for ! : 497870
S such a development, and said plan has been endorsed by S lé—E A97=8107
uri 473-8614

“the City Council.. (The CBDA comprises approximately Block S
&G Coordmat

150 local businesses and organizations; our Civic League
4
Aoy haeD Pembroke Meadows c}unmw—llu&leugh 190-0254

; Pembroke Shores Bob/Margie Brotman 497-0565
= : ; Ja0.
= In its endorsement of the CBD concept, City Council Townhouses Phyllis-fnglion 199-7571

':;- authorized funds for the preparation of a CBD Master
E Plan and appointed an eleven-member commission to arden Club Awards

Hprovide input to and monitor the Master Plan
§ S preparation. Issues to be addressed in the Master Plan
' mclude boundanes of the CBD land use, zomng,

wlowing neighbors haveR

Developments in planning for the CBD will be briefly
% reported at future Civic League meetings and a copy of
S the Concept Plan document will be displayed for anyone
Hinterested.

itter Control Postcards

p In cooperation with our City's Clean The Garden ClUF§

p Community Commission, the Civic League has a supply  market, this time withou

& of free postcards which are used to report senseless the next two newsletter

& littering from cars, trucks, etc. Cards will be available at Meanwhile keep saving\xo

) the C;wc League meetings (or call 497-0700). Help keep  treasures and plan to join £

profitable day!




JOIN 1 LY

Can vou believe it is time to begin thinking about joining
the ﬁEMBRDHE MERADOWS FOOL? Fool membership is not restricted
tn Pembroke Meadows/Shores. Anyone can join!! Many of our
neighbors from 0ld Donation, Haygood Foint, Witchduck Foint,
Saw Fen FPoint, Lake Smith Terrace, Thoroughgood, Aragona and
Fembroke Manor have found the pool a convenient way to relax,
to swim, and have fun during the hot summer days.

Y ww _

The pool provides swimming activities for all ages including
the following:

Swim Lessons e members and non—members are
welcaome. two week sessions
available each month.

Swim Team e call our team managers, Jane Orem
at 497-1428 or Carole Grimm at
497-4459 for details.

Teen Night = every Tuesday night for teenagers

Family Night = special Sunday nights during the
pool season.

Fool Parties — pool parties for any occasion are
available to members and non-—
members. It is never too early
to reserve a night. Call Fam
Cruze, 492-2279 for reservations.

Membership fees are reasonable. A one time initiation fee
For new members of $Z25.02 (family membership) or $12@. @02
(single membership). Annual dues are $212.2082 for family
members and %112.22 for single membership. FAY TODAY AND
SAVE. If dues are paid in full prior to April Z@th, family
membership dues are $192.22 (discount price), and $122.22 for
single membership (discount price). You will find attached
your 199@ application for your convenience; please complete
and return it along with your dues to the address listed
below:

Fembroke Meadows/Shores Recreation Center

F.0. Box 68276

Virginia Beach, VA 23455

If youu have any questions, please call Marcy Zmuda 497-42351,
Jimmie Furlough 492-2254, Jim Lind 499-3497, or Joe HKeys 499-
=259, HOFE TO SEE YOU AT THE FOOL!!!
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WE NEED YOUR HELP ~

A major reason for our pool dues being so low in comparison
to other pools is the fact that so much volunteer help is
given by the membership. Help keep our dues down by

volunteering for some of the following:

fre-geason pool cleaning Flumbing work
Weed control Carpentering
Electrical work Other

FPainting

Help can also begiven in other ways -
Do you have access to materials needed for pool
improvement? Examples: gravel for parking lot,
outdoor carpeting for offices, etc.

Do you have suggestions for social events?

upkeep or
indoor-

Do you have ideas as to what youw would like to see done
for the pool? Would youw be willing to complete said

project?

Now is your chance to be heard! Your pool board is always
open to suggestions and offers of help. WE NEED YOUR INPUT!

Memorial Day to Labor Day is the season for fun and

relaxation at the pool, but remember it takes hard work to

get ready for the fun.

Let us hear from you when you sign up for the 19992 season.

MAJOR POOL CLEAN-UP DAYS

April &1 Saturday 9:2@ AM to
April 28 Saturday 9:22 AM to
May S Saturday 9:2a AM to
May 12 Saturday 9:00 AM to

W eI e )



CIVIC LEAGUE OF FEMBROKE MEADOWS, INCORFORATED
RECREATION COMMITTEE
FOST OFFICE BOX &8&76
VIRGINIA BEACH, VIRGINIA 2324355

1992 MEMBERSHIF CONTRACT

This contract certifies that I1/We apply for a membership in
the Fembroke Meadows Recreation Center in compliance with the
provisions of the Civic League of Fembroke Meadows,
Incorporated and the terms set forth below:

CIVIC LEAGUE MEMBER $7.2@ Dues Faid Sub Total

RECREATION CENMTER MEMBERSHIF
Initiation Fee%*: Individual..31lc2@d.02
Family......$225. 02
Sub Total
*(May be paid over three year period with a $5.922 carrying
charge per year).

ANNUAL DUES*
Due by June 1 Individual.. $110.120
oo Family......%21l2.02

#(Annual dues paid by April 3@th: $100.22 (Individual)
$122.122 (Family)
Discount: YES NO TOTAL

P ]

MEMBERSHIF AND POOL FASS INFORMATION

The following information is needed to formulate the
Recreation Membership and ensure accuracy in preparing and
issuing pool passes.

HEAD OF HOUSEHOLD:

SPOUSE:

ADDRESS:

HOME PHONE: EMERGENCY FHONE:
PARTY TO CONTARCT:
RELATIONSHIP:

CHILDREN:

First Name M. I. Last Name Date of Birth

In the event that the applicant defaults in carrying out the
terms of this contract, the applicant agrees that all monies
paid prior to the time of the default will be forfeited and
no claims shall be made by the applicant against the Civic
League of Pembroke Meadows, Inc., and that the applicants
membership certificate shall be considered null and void and
will be disposed of as determined by the Recreation Comm.

Contract Signature: Head of Household

Recreation Committee Representative:

Date:




